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Dear Friends in Christ, 

We are now about two weeks into the Lenten season. I donĦt know about you, but when I was growing 

up there was a strong emphasis on giving something up for Lent. The idea was that we would give 

something up in remembrance of Christ giving up his life for us and our salvation.  

ThatĦs been a tradition in my family ever since. Somethings never change. When I was a kid, I tried giv-

ing up practicing piano, but that never worked. I resorted to the usual things for a kid to give up: candy, 

chocolate, part of my allowance, desserts, etc.  

As our kids grew up, we noticed they would give up pretty much the same things that we had when we 

were young. Now that weĦre adults, itĦs time to consider what we should give up as an adult would. ItĦs 

certainly time to give up more than candy and chocolate. 

I came across a list items adults who follow Jesus might want to consider giving up. I donĦt know who 

wrote this, but IĦd like to share it with you anyway. ItĦs called REFOCUS FOR LENT.  

Give up complaining ģ focus on gratitude. 

Give up harsh judgments ģ think kind thoughts. 

Give up worry ģ trust God to provide. 

Give up discouragement ģ be full of hope. 

Give up bitterness ģ turn to forgiveness. 

Give up hatred ģ return good for evil. 

Give up anger ģ be more patient. 

Give up pettiness ģ become mature. 

Give up jealousy ģ pray for trust. 

Give up gossiping ģ control your tongue!  

Give up sin ģ turn to virtue. 

Give up giving up ģ persevere. 

Maybe this would be a good start to some major changes in our lives. What would happen if we didnĦt 

just give these up for Lent, but gave them up our whole life? What a way to remember everything Jesus 

gave up for us! What a way to show that following Jesus changes us right down to the very core of our 

being! 

Yours in ChristĦs Service,  Pastor Bill 
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1. Joy Webb was ofńcially elected by the council 

as the Treasurer for the congregation.   

2. Finances:  Living Faith is eligible for a second 

Federal Paycheck Protection Program Loan.  

The loan papers have been ńled and we are 

awaiting approval. 

3. Offerings for the 4th quarter of 2020 were 

down by about 30%.   

4. Our congregational teams need to be restart-

ed.  It was noted that the Finance/Stewardship 

Team and Worship Team are among the ńrst 

priorities. 

5. Building & Grounds: The heating system for 

the front sanctuary stairs has been repaired. 

The Fix-It funds are depleted ģ this needs to be 

communicated to the congregation. 

6. We also need to have our heating system com-

puter rebuilt. Zone 4 (which regulates part of 

the child care section of the building) has now 

failed.  This will be a signińcant expense.   

7. It was decided to mail out the remaining offer-

ing envelopes. 

8. Zoom Coffee Hours have continued every oth-

er Sunday.  The current topics are the revisions 

of our Mission and Vision Statements to help 

us with the completion of our Mission Site Pro-

ńle. 

9. The council approved new Employee Vacation 

and Paid Holiday Policies. 

10. With Racine Unińed going back to in-person 

classes on March 1st, the 4K class and a part of 

the Park High School Transition Class will be 

back in the building.  

11. Outdoor worship was discussed - a tentative 

date for the ńrst one is May 2nd.  We will need 

to purchase the necessary equipment. 

12. Plans for live-streaming our services are also 

being made.  The council approved switching to 

Spectrum Wi-Fi as one of the steps to accom-

plishing this goal.    

Online services are posted to: 

Website: https://livingfaithracine.org/online-worship-services 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/livingfaithracine   (you do not need a Face-

book account to view them.)  

Please note the Church by Phone program has been discontinued. 

Coming Soon! "90 Second Videos...Stories of Impact" 

It is important for you to know that even though things seem to be at a standstill, the mission and ministry 

at Living Faith continues!  We are still making an impact on the lives of others! 

The FaithWorks Food Pantry is open to those in need on Tuesdays from 1pm ģ 3pm and Thursdays from 

5pm ģ 7pm, thanks to the dedication of Margaret Robinson, June Klingbeil and many volunteers.  The 

Pantry not only serves the guests who come to Living Faith but extends GodĦs love to others as well.  Food 

is shared with Emmaus,  Nueva Esperanza (New Hope) Church and is also delivered to families in need by  

Pastor Bill and Pastor Steve Wolfeil. God Bless Everyone!   

https://livingfaithracine.org/online-worship-services
http://www.facebook.com/livingfaithracine


MARCH 2021 Ā Volume #6, Issue #3 3 

 

 

Anniversaries:  Congratulations to the James and Patricia Thompson who will celebrate their 63rd wed-

ding anniversary on March 22nd. 

Nonagenarian Birthday:  Happy Birthday to Dorothy Corman, who will be turning 94 on March 29th and 

Alvin Unger, who turns 91 on March 31st.   May the Lord bless them with many more joyful years.  

ĨThank you to all donors who have gave monies or food to FaithWorks Food pantry in 2020! Your dona-

tions helped our mission proceed and help many hungry families in our community. Keep us in your pray-

ers as we go into 2021.ĩ  ~June, Margaret, and the pantry volunteers 

Heartfelt love, sympathy and support to: 

Wife Carole; children, Camey (Ralph) Dawson of West Chester, PA, Laurie (Roy Herzbach) 

Thompsen of Charleston, WV, Richard Thompsen of Niles, IL; seven grandchildren; and seven 

great grandchildren at the death of Richard Thompsen who passed away peacefully on Janu-

ary 27, 2021. 

Niece Ann Sorensen; nephew Dave Sorensen; special friend Pearl Audenby; and many loving 

neighbors at the death of Verna Mae Sorensen who passed away on February 3, 2021. 

ĨPrecious in the sight of the Lord is the death of his saints.ĩ Psalm 116:15 

- Principal Rich Wytonick reports that 185 of 370 stu-

dents will return to Knapp Elementary on March 1st with  Racine Unińed offering the 

option to either continue virtual learning at home  or return to the classroom.  Socks, 

undies, jogging pants and sweatshirts are always needed for the Family Resource 

Room and he will let us know if there are other needs for the students and staff. Thanks 

for sharing your blessings to make a difference in the lives of the children, their families 

and the staff! 

- Sadly, the Racine Theatre Guild has announced it has cancelled their planned 

production of ĨMamma Mia!ĩ  They hope to know more 

about future productions in mid-summer.  WeĦre looking 

forward to enjoying dinner and a show together soon, and 

will share news from the Theatre Guild as we receive it! 

- We recently mailed 

out a Lenten activity booklet to the children of our con-

gregation.  We hope you are enjoying doing the activities 

and are eager to see pictures of your ńnished projects.  

Please email pictures to candy@livingfaithracine.org. 
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Electronic giving: 

§ Through your bank or credit unionĦs on-line bill pay 

§ Living Faith Website - Open the Give tab (Checking, Savings, or Credit 
Card may be used) 

§ Give Plus Mobile - Download the free App to your iPhone or Android 
device (Checking, Savings, or Credit Card may be used) 

§ Simply Giving - Monthly automated withdrawal from your checking/savings account through Thrivent 
& Vanco. Download form at: thefellowship.com/downloadssimplygiving.pdf  

Via U.S. mail: 

§ Checks payable to: Living Faith Lutheran Church, 2915 Wright Ave., Racine, WI 53405 

The downward trend in giving over the last quarter of 2020 has continued 

into January, 2021. 

Please be aware that, even though we are not worshipping in person, the 

funds to operate Living Faith such as utilities, salaries, snowplowing (a big 

expense this year) continue. It should also be noted that ministry is on-

going with the Food Pantry, Community Meal and Stitchers of Blessing all 

operating in spite of the pandemic.  Please give as you are able to get us 

moving in the right direction. 

Avg. Weekly Attendance:   N/A  

Total Year to Date Income:  $17,713.02 

Total Year to Date Expense: $28,209.23  
Monday  9am - 2:30pm 

Tuesday  9am - 2:30pm 

Wednesday  7am - 1:00pm 

Thursday  9am - 2:30pm 

Friday  7am - 1:00pm 

The ofńce is open to visitors by 
appointment. Please contact the 
ofńce at 262-637-5671 if you 

would like to stop in. 

Lenten Bible Studies continue Thursdays in Lent from 

12 noon until 12:45 pm. Feel free to bring your lunch 

to this Zoom event, to join when you can and leave 

when you must.  

Upcoming dates: March 4, 11, 18, 25 and April 1. 

Join at: https://tinyurl.com/LFLC-LentBibleStudy 

Or  https://zoom.us/j/97349846085?

pwd=U1JWeDJrc3BlVEtRMnM2cjJHME5Ddz09 

By phone at: 1-312-626-6799  

Meeting ID: 973 4984 6085  


